
President's Corner 
 

Yahoo!!  Happy, Happy Spring.  The sky is blue, the sun is shining, the clouds are fluffy, the trees and 

shrubs are in full bloom, daffodils are popping, grass is greening, allergies/hay fever are kicking in and 

Congress is in session.  Yep, it's really Spring. 

 

At our April meeting at Tahoe Ridge, the room was beautifully decorated with a variety of pastel    

napkins and white tablecloths, looking like the Easter Bunny would be making an entrance at any time 

(question:  is the Easter Bunny a "he" or "she?").  Our speakers, John Wagner and Janine Hansen,    

presented a wonderful program on how to be an effective citizen and good lobbyist.  They urged us to 

get informed and speak out on various Bills before Congress, and explained the process to be heard.  I 

think we all went away with a much better awareness of what we can do to impact a bill or influence 

our legislators. 

 

This was followed by a very succinct and informative presentation by our very own Recording        

Secretary and School Board Trustee, Sharla Hales.  She explained to view bill information and express 

your opinion to legislators online, go to: http://www.leg.state.nv.us.  On the upper left, click on:      

Session Info, and then on the left, most of the way down the page, click on:  Share your Opinion on 

Legislative Bills.  Then you can choose the bill number, see information about the bill chosen, choose 

"for" or "against" and add your comments. 

Reports - gives you great information about public comments that have been made, such as opinions by 

popularity (bills with the most number of comments) and opinions by zip code 

View comments - lets you see all public comments submitted 

Submit another opinion - lets you submit opinions about bills 

If you have questions, Sharla said she would be happy to help walk you through the process.  Just give 

her a call (775/450-5046). 

Sharla then discussed two bills that will have an impact on education, and asked for help in getting 

these bills process.  I just learned that the bill to mandate that teachers' performance evaluation be part 

of layoff determinations did not make it out of committee, however, she does encourage you to go on 

line and oppose the comprehensive sex ed bill --AB230. 

 

We had a full and very informative meeting, and I thank all who presented, 

including Commissioners Nancy McDermid and Barry Penzel, DCRCC   

Valley Vice Chair Mary Porter, and Sally Wiley.  We certainly do cover a lot 

of information in an hour! 

 

Again, have a great Spring.  I'll see you at the next meeting on May 8th, with 

Ron Knecht, University Regent as our speaker. 

 

Nancy Jarvis 

2013 President 
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Guest speakers spoke on 

pending legislature and 

how our emails, phone 

calls, etc. do help to 

swing voting at the  

Legislature.  

 

Pat Smith adding color to the 

beautifully decorated tables at 

Tahoe Ridge Winery for our 

April luncheon meeting. 

Many thanks to the staff at  

Tahoe Ridge Winery for   

making us feel special!! In  

addition,  the food is great.  

May 8 ð Sierra Nevada Republican Womenôs Luncheon Meeting 

with guest speaker Ron Knecht, Regent, Nevada System of Higher  

Education. Join us at our May luncheon/meeting at Tahoe Ridge   

Winery Marketplace & Bistro, 1644 Highway 395, Minden on 

Wednesday, May 8. Buffet opens at 11:30 A.M., meeting begins 

promptly at 12:00 noon. Cost of luncheon is $15.00 (includes tax and 

tip). RSVP by 12 noon Monday May 6 to Jan Muzzy at 775-267-6744 

or lmuzzy@pyramid.net. 

  

Best wishes to Dianna Hennessey and Norm Patane ð

Wedding Bells were ringing on April 14th.  Happiness 

to you both. 

mailto:lmuzzy@pyramid.net


April 29ðDouglas County Republican Women óAnnual Membership Teaò, 1:00-

3:00 p.m. Governorôs Mansion in Carson City. $15.00/members and $10.00/Memberôs 

guests. Contact: Julie Moore, 1-775-636-7713 or email: jmoore6914@charter.net 

May 9ðDouglas County Republican Central Committee meet at DCRCC         

Headquarters, 1609 U.S. Highway 395, Minden (next to Flip Flop Consignment Shop). 

7:00 p.m. Information: Chairman Marco Caldana at: 775-782-6535 or email: 

mcaldana@charter.net.  
 

Getting to Know Mary Porter.  
Husband Mike and I have a daughter, Karen and a son,     

Michael, who is a veteran of the first Gulf War. We have 6 

grandchildren, 4 girls and 2 boys, ranging in age from 23 to 

12. We moved to Gardnerville from the San Fernando Valley 

in April 2003. 

I retired from law practice a few years after moving to the    

Carson Valley.  I was a defense attorney, and represented 

hospitals and physicians sued for malpractice in Los Angeles 

and surrounding counties.  It is a very interesting      specialty area, and I enjoyed trial 

work. 

Nancy Jarvis brought me into our club when Sharon OôBerg was president. It has been 

a true pleasure getting to know SNRW members and associates, and I am pleased to 

have served on our board during the presidencies of Denise Beronio and Nancy Jarvis. 

I am a member of DCRCC as well.  For the next 2 years I will serve as Valley Vice-

Chair. I am a ñvalley girlò after all. These are challenging times for Republicans.  I will 

be asking SNRW members to volunteer at Headquarters as the 2014 election              

approaches, and am counting on your help for which I am thanking you in advance. 

 

Veterans and Military Day at the Legislature  

                               

On March 20, 2013 Veterans and Military Day was 

held that at the Nevada Legislature.   Nevadans who 

have sacrificed their lives in the global war on terror 

were honored.   

Sally Wiley and Brigadier General William Burks,   

pictured together, accepted the Joint Assembly and 

Senate Resolution honoring our fallen. Senator Pete 

Goicoechea introduced Sally and Brigadier General 

Burks to a packed Senate gallery.  They accepted this 

resolution on behalf of the Nevada Office of Veterans 

Services. Our Senator James Settelmeyer had a poster created to commemorate the   

sacrifice of each of the 56 Nevadans who have fallen in the Afghanistan and Iraq wars. 

This poster was distributed at the Legislative session, and you may have seen it         

displayed in some stores and buildings in our county. 
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              Recommended Reading, the Constitution Committee 
The challenges that faced our nation during the Civil War period 

and the manner in which President Abraham Lincoln met those 

challenges remain resolutely of interest 150 years after his      

assassination.  The assassination itself has been a subject of  

considerable research.  Maggie Benz recommends Killing     

Lincoln: The Shocking Assassination That Changed America Forever, by Bill OôReilly 

and Martin Dugard, Henry Holt & Co., 2011. 

Maggie explains her recommendation as follows: ñThe book ñKilling Lincolnò was hard 

to put down. Describing the White House, as it was in those days, as open to the public, 

citizens sleeping in the hallways amazed me. The authors carefully described the actions 

of John Wilkes Booth in preparation for the assassination of the President, while the   

President was going about his duties, unaware of problem. The escape of Booth and the 

army tracking him down was intense reading.ò 

In making her recommendation Maggie joins 3057 readers who gave Amazon.com a        

5-star review of this book.  Reviewers have compared the authorsô research quite           

favorably (not uniformly so, however) to what is considered the  "gold standard" of books 

written on the Lincoln assassination Blood on the Moon, by Edward Steers, Jr., University 

of Kentucky Press, 2001. 

Thank you for your recommendation, Maggie.  Members, please contact Mary Porter, or 

any of the Constitution Committee members, with your recommended readings.  Your  

recommendations will be passed on in future articles. 

Business Card Advertising is $45 per year. Contact Jan Muzzy at 775-267-6744 or 

lmuzzy@pyramid.net for additional information. Two business cards are required, one 

that is either emailed in jpeg format to maryjanepete@yahoo.com or in person, and the 

other for Janôs records. 

Please thank and support our Business Card Advertisers. 
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